

PHILIP M. SMALL direct dial: (860) 509-6575 fax: (860) 509-6675 psmall@brownrudnick.com

April 24, 2013

CityPlace I 185 Asylum Street Hartford Connecticut 06103 tel 860.509.6500 fax 860.509.6501

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND FIRST CLASS MAIL

Robert Stein, Chairman Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 190B—Meriden Gas Turbines, LLC Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for a 530 MW Combined Cycle Generating Plant in Meriden, Connecticut. Reopening of this Docket Pursuant to Connecticut General Statues § 4-181a(b) Limited to Council Consideration of Changed Conditions and a Decommissioning Plan—Public Site Review

Dear Chairman Stein:

The April 19, 2013 memorandum issued by the Connecticut Siting Council ("Council") in this docket states that the Council's procedure will include a "public site review." Given the visual effects and visual mitigation issues involved in this docket, the City of Meriden ("City") respectfully requests that the public site review include the following locations from which Meriden Gas Turbines, LLC's electric generating facility can be seen:

- 1. Broadview Terrace (off Broad Street near the I-691 entrance)
- 2. The Preston Avenue overpass over I-691
- 3. Hunter Golf Club Hole No. 4
- 4. Quiet Brook Court

The City will make appropriate arrangements for parking, public safety, and, in the case of Hunter Golf Club, transportation.

Very truly yours,

BROWN RUDNICK LLP

Philip M. Small

61148417 v1-024513/0002